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Looking Ahead To Summer
The Wheeling Historical Society and Museum celebrates the link between the past and the present. The museum

is a cooperative effort of the Village of Wheeling, Wheeling Park District, Indian Trails Public Library.

JENSEN’s ICE CREAM PARLOR on Milwaukee Ave. was built by the Utpadels, using cement blocks for

which they were famous.

Ice Cream Social & Sing-Along with Flo August 27th. 1:30PM
JUST FOR LAUGHS !

• I was addicted to the Hokey

Pokey, but I turned myself

around.

• I child-proofed my house, but

the kids still get in.

• Between two evils, I always

pick the one I never tried.

• If attacked by a mob of clowns,

go for the juggler.

• My reality check bounced.

Final Reminder: Please Pay

Your Dues !
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The Curator’s Corner — Patti Steilen

Please note the time changes for the September and November meetings. In Sep-

tember we are partnering with the Indian Trails Library with Rick Pickering per-

forming Ghost Songs at the Library. We are in the process of scanning all our pho-

tos and documents in the files in the basement. We will then take a photo of every

item we have in the museum and pair it with any information in our files. This will

keep us busy for a very long time but it is important for maintaining records and

hopefully it will help us find items that are tucked away in files and the carriage

house. We are looking forward to the Ice Cream Social and sing-along with Flo

Feiner who has performed for the Seniors Center as well as many local venues. She

sings in the choir at St. Mary Parish in Buffalo Grove. This event is on Sunday August 27th at 1:30 and takes

the place of the general meeting on Wednesday, August 23rd. Hope to see everyone there. Charlene Lemke

has been donating items from her parents estate. Pictures and mementos are appreciated. If anyone knows of

someone who would like an old organ circa 1930, we are ready to part with our organ. We would like to

make room to reorganize the main room of the museum and we won’t have room for the organ.
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A Message From The President — Terry Steilen

It has been a good summer. Not to hot, not to cold, and just a lot more rain than normal. I hope that all made

it though the floods. Unfortunately the museum did not. We had a little water in the basement again.

Marilyn, Bev and Patti discovered the problem, got things off the floor and called the Park District for help.

They responded immediately. A few things were damaged. The Park District folks surveyed the situation

and found that our old gutters and downspouts, after a hundred years of use, had developed some holes in

them, Lots of holes, and big ones too. They will be replaced, but similar replacements need to be ordered

from afar! Things are dry and back to normal, and we now have a new dehumidifier.

Speaking of new things, did you notice the new sign in front of the museum? We now have a permanent sign

stating our open hours. Sunday attendance has grown, and thanks to Ken Brady who installed our new Dona-

tion Box, our donations have dramatically improved as well. Thank you Ken, and thank you to Jan Buchs and

her staff too. We’ve asked to overlay our new sign, with a banner that we can use for Lollipop Lane.

Due to insurance and Park regulations, All Lollipop Lane Volunteers will be required to fill out a Volunteer

Information Form this year. Please be sure to get one from us as soon as possible.

- Terry

Teens' Snack Had More Protein Than Expected

THE YEAR 1959 was a magical one. I was getting ready to turn 16

(right)— the age when I could drive a car, go to see drive-in movies and

take the much-heard-about "road trips." Ah, I could barely wait! That

summer, as in the past, I was going to stay a couple of weeks with my

grandparents Mammaw and Pappaw. They had a small farm in the foot-

hills of eastern Kentucky near Cumberland.

This summer, my cousin, who was 3 years younger than I was, was going to stay the 2 weeks with

me at Pappaw's house. We were great friends and his name, Johnnie Ray, was taken after my name,

John.

Continued on Page 3 ……. From Reminisce Magazine



Teens' Snack Had More Protein Than Expected

…. Continued from Page 2

Now everything has its price, and one rule was very firm:

My grandparents went to bed every night at 8 p.m. sharp.

The doors were locked, the lights were turned off, and the

house would become silent, awaiting the dawn.

Teenagers, however, did not go to bed at 8 p.m., especially

in the summer. My cousin and I could play the radio, but

the volume had to be kept very low. Teenage boys start to

get hungry about 8 p.m. In fact, teenage boys are always

hungry. Well, this particular night, we listened to the radio

until about 10:30 p.m.

By then, we were past hungry and went direct to being

starved. The two of us, sitting in the dark, could no longer

constrain our young healthy appetites. Johnnie Ray said he

would sneak into the kitchen, as he remembered that a box

of chocolate chip cookies was in one of the kitchen cup-

boards.

Sure enough, he came back with the box of cookies.. .and

we devoured them! I suddenly felt strange and asked

Johnnie Ray if he felt anything. No. I asked him to turn on

the light, taking a chance we might be found out, and lo

and behold .1 saw chocolate chips walking! I blinked and

took another look into the now-empty box.

There were no less than a million black ants. They were all

over the box, our clothes and our mouths.

It would be several years before I was able to eat chocolate chip cookies again, due to a longstanding fear that I might open up a

box of cookies and see the chips walking!
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COOKS CORNER
Cook’

s

Kitche
n ITALIAN TORTE

1 cup ricotta cheese

3 tablespoons sugar

1/4 cup miniature chocolate chips

1 loaf (10-3/4 ounces) frozen pound cake, thawed

In a bowl, combine the ricotta cheese and sugar; mix

well. Stir in chocolate chips. Split cake into three hori-

zontal layers. Place bottom layer on a serving plate; top

with half of the cheese mixture. Repeat layers. Top with

the remaining cake layer. Cover and refrigerate until

serving. Yield: 6 servings.

Aug 17
12:30 Board Meeting

Aug 27
1:30 PM

Ice Cream Social &
Sing-Along with FLO

Sept 21
12:30 Board Meeting

Sept 27
6:30

Ghost Stories and
Songs at the library

Oct 19
12:30 Board Meeting

Oct 25
6:30
PM

History Of Restaurant
Row with Bill Hein

Nov 9
12:30
PM

Board Meeting

Nov 15
6:30

LOLLIPOP LANE
Workshop



From a 1973 Newsletter—A touch of the past !






